

Sir Peter Bottomley MP House of Commons London SW1 Our ref: AE/ND/LEASE/28571

Date: 28<sup>th</sup> March 2014

By email and letter

Dear Sir Peter

Your email complaint dated 29 November 2013 about Trust Property management (TPM)/Benjamin Mire's listing on the Lease Conferences' professional directory.

I write further to my Chairman's letter to you dated 28 February updating you on the progress of our investigation of your complaint against TPM/Benjamin Mire. I regret the delay in completing the investigation and apologise for any inconvenience that has arisen.

As Chief Executive of Lease Conferences I have now had the opportunity to consider carefully all the evidence offered by you and others, and by TPM. I have concluded that the claim that TPM have not complied with terms and conditions of listing on the Lease Conferences Limited's professional directory cannot be upheld on the available evidence. It is of course not for me or LEASE to comment on issues raised in the correspondence that refer to jurisdictions outside of our own.

I know that this decision will disappoint you and others. However, LEASE and its subsidiary remain faithful to their mandate which includes fairness and have considered this complaint, as all others, comprehensively and with due care.

Yours sincerely

Anthony Essien Chief Executive

Cc: Trust Property Management